
 

 

Well done!  
Behaviour across the school, has once again, been superb.  
I would like to give a special mention to Freddie P, in Pre-school,  
who returned this week after 6 months of lockdown. This week,  
even after only just settling back in, I witnessed Freddie showing  
fabulous kindness towards his peers. Well done Freddie! 
I have also noticed how well the year 5 and 6 children have  
stepped up to the mark of being in Upper KS2, their maturity in  
school is a credit.  
 
Library 
All classes are now, or will be, making use of the resources available  
in the library. Children, alongside their peers, are choosing their own 
reading material, both fiction and non-fiction. We are ensuring all returned 
books are quarantined for the recommended period before being placed back  
on the shelves. 
 
Headlice 
Unfortunately, COVID-19 does not seem to have affected the  
headlice population. We have been informed of several cases of headlice  
within the school. Please do not be alarmed, unfortunately it is a common  
occurrence in school aged children and is not an indicator of levels of  
cleanliness. Please be vigilant and treat accordingly. 
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/head-lice-and-nits/ 
 
Breakfast Club/After School Club 
Our wrap around care facilities are now up and running.  
Please contact the school office if you would like to make use  
of Breakfast or After school club. 
 
Coronavirus 
Thank you to everyone who has responded to the Covid-19 testing guidelines so far. 
 
The Hornton Primary School COVID-19 Full reopening Risk assessment is available on our website. 
https://www.horntonprimaryschool.co.uk/_site/data/files/cv/BD881DC4C74667E03B580BA9F645B658.doc 
 
The current guidance for schools, updated 17th September 
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/actions-for-schools-during-the-coronavirus-
outbreak/guidance-for-full-opening-schools 
The guidance for parents and carers was updated on Tuesday 1st September. 
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/what-parents-and-carers-need-to-know-about-early-years-
providers-schools-and-colleges-during-the-coronavirus-covid-19-outbreak 
 
Allergies 
A quick reminder that Hornton Primary School is a nut free 
zone. We have several children with severe allergies. 
 
Thank you for your continuing support  
The HPS Team 

  

Friday 
18th September 2020 

  

Best 
Wishes 

 

Happy 
Birthday  

Miss 
Burke 

Ava 
4 
 Thea B 

8 

Have  
fun! 

 


